## St Mary's Lewisham CE Primary School

Headteacher: Mrs Christine Graham

329 Lewisham High Street, London, SE13 6NX

Telephone: 020 8690 2613

Email: admin@st-marys.lewisham.sch.uk



## "Personal Development at St Mary's is Outstanding" - Ofsted Dec 2021

**Our Vision** 

To be a learning community that promotes the unique gifts, wellbeing and potential of every person. Our work is founded on the life and teaching of Jesus Christ, building on His message of equality, peace and justice, guided by His words 'As I have loved you, so you must love one another' (John 13:34).

26 May 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

## **RE: TRIP TO WESTMINSTER - TUESDAY 6TH JUNE 2023**

In connection with Year 5's curriculum study of citizenship this term, we are supporting a campaign by UCL students (with whom your children have recently had workshops) and CitizensUK to demand a change in the law to ensure children from NRPF families receive child benefit.

Your child has been chosen to take part in a trip to London on Tuesday 6th June. We will be travelling by train to Westminster, where we will meet with other schools and organisations to form part of an activity to support all children getting child benefit.

If your child normally has a school dinner, a school packed lunch will be provided. We will ask the children what their preferred sandwich filling is (cheese or tuna). If your child normally has a packed lunch, please provide a healthy packed lunch as normal - no glass bottles please. Lunches should be in a bag that children can carry with them.

Full school uniform will need to be worn. Please ensure appropriate coats or waterproofs are provided if necessary.

A number of photos and videos may be taken on this day to be used on social media to support the campaign. We need your permission for your child's image to be used if your child is to come on this trip.

Please indicate your consent on <a href="Parent-Pay">Parent-Pay</a> so that your child can take part in this trip.

We will be back in school by the end of the day and children can be collected or travel home as normal.

Yours sincerely,

## Marta Tildesley Family Support Worker











